
Question on Notice 
 

No. 719 
 

Asked on Thursday, 12 June 2025 
 
 
MS S BOLTON ASKED MINISTER FOR THE ENVIRONMENT AND TOURISM 
AND MINISTER FOR SCIENCE AND INNOVATION (HON A POWELL)— 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the government committing $100,000 to a Burgess Creek catchment 
management plan— 
 
Will the Minister provide (a) the details on what this will entail and (b) funding 
options for the extensive works that have been reported as required? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
The Crisafulli Government is delivering on the commitment we made to the Noosa 
Community to deliver a management plan for Burgess Creek Catchment. 
 
(a) We are working with Noosa Shire Council to develop a Catchment Management 

Plan to address issues including erosion. 
 
(b) Funding options will be considered following the development of the plan.  
 


